
                       

 

COMMUNITY SAFETY ALERT 
Strong Arm Robbery 

 

THIS BULLETIN IS POSTED TO ADVISE YOU OF AN INCIDENT THAT CONCERNS THE SAFETY OF THE 
UNIVERSITY COMMUNITY.  PLEASE TAKE ALL NECESSARY PRECAUTIONS. 

  

Incident: Strong-arm Robbery 

Location: 5315 55th Street (Viejas Arena Parking Lot), SDSU 

Time:  11:30 PM to 12:00 AM, 03/02/2017 

Summary:  A female (non-student) walked through the parking lot of Aztec Walk 
just south of the Viejas Arena after a concert. Three males confronted the female 
while she was alone. One of the suspects grabbed her purse while the other two 
pushed her to the ground. The first subject managed to pull the purse away from the 
victim. All three subjects fled the area, possibly toward the campus. The victim did 
not report the crime until the following day. The victim suffered a complaint of pain 
to one of her fingers as a result of the purse being pulled from her hands. This crime 
is being investigated as a robbery and is ongoing.   

San Diego State University Police Department is investigating this incident. Case 
#17-315.  

Suspects: 

Suspect #1:  Hispanic male adult, in his 30s, approximately 5’11”, average build, 
black/brown hair, wearing a black hooded sweatshirt and jeans.   

Suspect #2:  Hispanic male adult, in his 30s, approximately 5’10”, thin build, bald or 
very short hair, gray t-shirt with an unknown black logo on front and jeans. 

Suspect #3:  Hispanic male adult, in his 30s, approximately 5’11”, average build, 
short clean-cut hair, green pull over sweatshirt and jeans. 

Remember to immediately report suspicious activity by dialing 9-1-1.  

Information and Questions:  Anyone with information or questions should contact 
the SDSU Police Department at 619-594-1991. You can remain anonymous by 
contacting Crime Stoppers at 619-235-8477. 

  

Media Inquiries: Lieutenant Ronald Broussard at rbroussa@mail.sdsu.edu 
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